



DELMAR, NEW YORK

The American legion strongly favors the legalisation of Bingo. Vote YES

Commander: Herbert Drew
Adjutant: Arnold Mosmen

Finance Officent Richard Ruth Finance Officer: Richard Dalton 3rd. Vice-Commander: Dr. Stanley Klett

MEETINGS: REGULAR, MONDAY, NOVEMBER 4th., AT 8:30 P.M. SHARP EXECUTIVE, MONDAY, NOVEMBER 11th., AT 8:00 P.M. REGULAR, MONDAY, NOVEMBER 18th., AT 8:30 P.M. SHARP

The business meeting of November 18th., will be replaced by SPORTS NIGHT. Don't miss it!! Here's the lineup.

Presentation of Awards and Certificates to our own American Legion Baseball players.

Guest Speaker - Ned Harkness, Ice Hockey Coach at RPI. and one of the outstanding coaches in the nation.

Films-Intercollegiate Ice Hockey. It was beauer mostaff for If a reput

Other Guests: Joe Guerrara, Bethlehem Central Athletic Director and football coach.

Dick Griven, football and basketball referee (formerly football coach at Philip Schuyler High) and reduce of end they

Sports writers from The Knickerbocker News and Times Union.

The program will start promptly at 8:00 P.M. Refreshments will be served afterward. There will be no charge. If you have any youngsters who would enjoy this program, bring them along.

Past Commander Bob Schreck is the new chairman for meeting programs and a ttendance.

WE'RE NUTS: We're giving away a buck a day!! No gimmicks, no strings, nothing to buy, nothing to sell!! At our next regular meeting, November 4th., YOU can take home \$12 cash. An anonymous philanthropic organization is donating a dollar a day to members of the Post. We'll give you full details at the meeting, but briefly.

Each Member on our membership roster has been assigned a number. On each meeting night, one number will be drawn. If that winning member is present at the meeting, he will take home \$12.00. If he is not present that money will be carried over to the next meeting and will accumulate at the rate of \$6.00 a week, until some member present wins the jackpot. Move over, Harold Craig, because this pot will build up and up and UP.

Yeah, we're crazy, but we know you won't miss this chance to win the easiest cash you ever made. And your wife will never know!! INITIATION: All new members will be sworn in to the American Legion on Monday, November 4th., in a special ceremony. Please arrange to attend. KITCHEN: The new project is moving a little slower, and again we must ask for help. Carpenters are sorely needed to work on the interior. Please volunteer your services to Bill Johnston or Bud Mosmen even if only for one evening. The following cash donations have been received:

> Dearstyne Bros. Tobacco co. \$25.00 Whitman Daniels 5.00 Herbert Drew 10.00 Art Bahn 5.00 Fred Weber Sr., 5.00

DUES: We are happy that so many members (around 200) have remitted their 1958 dues. Keep 'em coming! Our dues chairman is Dr. Stanley Klett, 4 Bradford Pl., Slingerlands, New York.

LITTLE LEAGUE DANCE: Little League boosters will be selling tickets to their dance to be held at the Post on Friday, November 8th., help this worthy cause if you can!

BINGO: The American Legion strongly favors the legalization of Bingo. Vote YES to Amendment No. 3 on Election Day, Tuesday November 5th. And ask your friends to do the same. The provisions of the proposed new law are posted on the bulletin board. We think it will work in New York State.

BLOOD BANK: Ben Pearsall and Mike Norton have started the Blood Bank, and it is already off the ground and flying low. However, a word of warning is in order. If you tell Ben or Mike you can appear at Albany Hospital, Sunday, please try and make it. If you cannot, call the Blood Dept. of Albany Hospital or Ben Pearsall on the preceding Saturday. This must be done because doctors and nurses are on hand at the hospital waiting for you. Naturally, they do a slow burn when none shows.

SICK: Member Bill Streets is critically ill at Albany Hospital. Bill would enjoy receiving a card from you, but no visitors can be allowed at present. We are happy to say that our friend, Pat Patterson, and member George Vedder are up and around again.

Member Elliott Patterson passed away on October 13th., and a memorial service was held at Tebbutt Chapel.

BOY SCOUTS: Jim Marshall has volunteered to serve as our Boy Scout chairman, replacing Fay Walworth, who is unable to serve this year due to other Scouting Activities. Welcome, Jim!!

DON'T FORGET SPORTS NIGHT, NOV. 18TH.